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Dear Parents and Carers 

 

I wanted to take up a little space in this month’s 

Newsletter to thank all our parent volunteers who give 

up their time to help our children in school.  We all 

feel that the involvement of parents in children’s 

education is vital and we encourage active 

participation in many ways.  In whatever way parents 

offer their time, we are always extremely grateful. 

 

We want children to be happy and confident and to 

develop an enduring love of learning.  Parent 

volunteers have a valuable role in helping us to fulfil 

these aims. 

 

If you would like to offer some time to the school 

please contact my PA, Kim on  

kim@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk. 

 

Please be assured that we really do appreciate your 

help. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Mrs M Nichol - Headteacher 

 

 

Film Night 

 

A big thank you to “team SCA” for organising 

another successful film night.  The children 

enjoyed a hotdog, popcorn and hot chocolate 

(complete with marshmallows!) while they 

gathered together in their pj’s and onsies to watch 

Super Mario Brothers! 

 

The team raised a total of £700.00.  Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UNICEF:  Article 8: (preservation of identity) 

Governments must respect and protect a child’s identity and 

prevent their name, nationality or family relationships from 

being changed unlawfully.  If a child has been illegally denied 

part of their identity, governments must act quickly to protect 

and assist the child to re-establish their identity. 
 

 

****************************************************** 
 

STILLNESS NEWSLETTER 

If you wish to contribute to the newsletter, the deadline to  

submit your articles for the next publication is the penultimate  

week of every month 

 

****************************************************** 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

Calling all Sporty Adults 

 

Do you love sports? Do you play a sport in your free 

time or teach a sport to others? Then Stillness 

Juniors needs you! 

 

We are looking for adults who would like to come in 

and volunteer to teach the kids a one off or series of 

sporting lessons to get the kids interested in a variety 

of sports. 

 

If this sounds up your street and you would like to 

discuss more, please email Miss Curtis at 

y5@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk 
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Newsletter  
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Hire our Facilities  

We are delighted to offer our facilities for hire during the 

School holidays and outside normal school hours (5.30pm - 

10pm) and facilities within the school, including the sports 

hall. 

Our lettings are open 7 days a week with closures only during 

bank holidays and extended opening hours during school 

holidays. 

We also have a school mini bus available for hire that can seat 

up to 17 passengers. 

If you are interested in the above, please contact 

 Kim Kennedy on kim@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk. 

 

mailto:kim@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk
mailto:y5@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

   

    

     

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
8 top tips for staying safe online: 

 

The internet is an amazing place to be creative, chat with 

friends, and find interesting fun stuff.  You may spend a 

lot of time online, so it is important to enjoy that time, 

and to be safe and happy.  

  

1. Online friendships 

Try to think of your online world as an extension of your 

offline friendships. Include friends in your activities. It 

can feel just as hurtful to be left out of online games or 

chat as offline ones. Be careful how you word things, as 

sometimes the written word can be misinterpreted. 

Consider whether important conversations, like 

resolving conflicts, might be better done face to face.  

 

2. Be respectful 

Respect your friends on social media. Don’t post photos 

of them that they might find embarrassing without 

asking first – and take them down straight away if 

someone asks you to. Try to be mindful of how your 

posts will make people feel before you put them up. You 

will care about what other people post about you – so be 

courteous to others too. 

 

3. Be aware of your digital footprint 

Every time you go online you leave a digital 'footprint' 

which shows others where you are and what you have 

been doing. While posting pictures and videos is great 

for sharing with friends and being creative, always 

remember that once an image or file is online it is likely 

to stay there forever. Don’t post anything you wouldn’t 

want your grandma to see. 

 

4. Think before you post 

Social media and some websites can be great for airing 

your opinions. However, you risk saying or writing 

things on the spur of the moment that you may later 

regret. Try to put your point across in a positive or 

neutral way. It will have more impact and should not 

cause offence. When you respond to something someone 

has said, remember there’s a person at the other end who 

has feelings, just like you do. 

 

5. 5.     Know who you are dealing with 

Lots of people only play or chat with people they know 

in person, and that’s a sensible approach. But if you do 

meet people you do not know, use the same caution that 

you would offline. People may not be who they say they 

are, so be mindful about what you say about yourself. 

Keep chat general and if you are concerned that 

someone is asking for personal details, stop contact and 

tell a trusted adult. Never arrange to meet someone you 

only know online. 

 

6. Protect your identity 

When using the internet never give out personal 

information, such as your number, where you live or 

what school you go to – it is a big no-no. If you are 

using social media check your privacy settings and make 

sure only friends can see your posts. 

 

 

 

 

 

7.     It's not always real life 

Photos and posts can exaggerate real life. Think about it - we 

usually select our prettiest, happiest pictures (you rarely see 

posts about going to the supermarket with your mum, or 

photos of a massive spot). Images of other people’s (carefully 

chosen) perfect lives can leave you feeling low, but they rarely 

tell the whole story. 

 

8.     Keep a healthy balance 

The internet is a fantastic resource for playing, sharing, and 

learning. But if you find yourself spending a lot of time online, 

or thinking about it when you could be doing fun 'real world' 

things, maybe it is time to back off a bit. There is a whole 

world out there. It is about striking a balance. 

 

New Choir in Brockley Rise! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Cats Protection 

 

On Monday 19th February, Y5 had an exciting 

workshop with Cats Protection, where they 

learnt fun facts about cats and compared our 

feline companion’s actions to those of wild 

cats.  

 

We looked at cat’s behaviour and how we can 

spot if your feline friend is changing and what 

to do if we are worried about our pets.  

 

The workshop was very informative and we 

would like to say a huge well done to all the 

staff at Cats Protection who are helping give 

cats a safe place to stay and help them find 

their forever home. 

 

Miss A Curtis – Y5 Lead 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Taekwondo 

 

Congratulations to Wren (Bexhill Class) who won a 

gold medal in the Ali's Dojang open Taekwondo 

championships at the weekend. She fought two 

incredibly tough fights with narrow victories in both 

for her club Aquila Taekwondo.  

 

The club Aquila offer free trials for anyone who 

fancies trying out martial arts and they run from 

Prendergast Hillyfields school.  

 

Well done Wren! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sydenham School International Women’s Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Headteacher Awards 

 
Damari (Iona Class) for an all-round good week.  You have been 

working hard to show super behaviour for learning.  Well done! 

 

Aleks (Bexhill Class) for trying really hard with his English work 

and contributing some fabulous ideas to our group this week. 

 

Adam (Montague Class) for extending his thoughts and opinions 

during class discussions. 

 

Gregor (Montague Class) for showcasing high levels of knowledge 

and understanding during the microorganisms workshop 

 

Winnie (Grierson Class) for having a wonderful week where you 

have produced lots of fantastic model work – keep up the hard up the 

hard work 

 

Lucia (Parbury Class) for standing up for her friend – a real hero! 

 

Annabel (Parbury Class) for standing up for her friend – a real hero! 

 

Edie (Parbury Class) for standing up for her friend – a real hero! 

 

Stanley (Parbury Class) being courageous and resilient whilst 

remaining true to himself 

 

Jack (Iona Class) for an excellent effort in your creature description 

 

Beau (Iona Class) for your beautiful creature description 

 

Sammy (Grierson Class) for being an example leader of how to 

behave in the library – you are an excellent role model 

 

Orla (Grierson Class) for being an example leader of how to behave 

in the library – you are an excellent role model 

 

Winnie (Grierson Class) for being an example leader of how to 

behave in the library – you are an excellent role model 

 

Mia (Grierson Class) for being an example leader of how to behave 

in the library – you are an excellent role model 

 

Millie (Grierson Class) for being an example leader of how to 

behave in the library – you are an excellent role model 

 

Maya (Grierson Class) for being an example leader of how to behave 

in the library – you are an excellent role model 

 

Jasper (Montague Class) for being a wonderful role model.  His 

ideas and energy make him a pleasure to teach 

 

Tess (Montague Class) for showing huge progress during this half 

term, which is largely due to her increased confidence 

 

Daniel (Bexhill Class) for always participating in class, being 

cheerful and working hard 

 

Helena (Otford Class) for her fantastic efforts on researching and 

creating her Non-Chronological Reports on the Romans 

 

Olivia (Otford Class) for her fantastic efforts on researching and 

creating her Non-Chronological Reports on the Romans 

 

Wren (Bexhill Class) for winning a gold medal in the Ali's Dojang 

open Taekwondo championships 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Collection of Children 

 

In the interest of safeguarding children, we would 

ask any parents/carers who wish another adult to 

collect their child/ren at the end of the school day 

to please notify the school office by email on 

admin@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk.  Your 

support is really appreciated. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Pre-Loved School Uniform Exchange  

 

We know the cost-of-living crisis is affecting all 

households across the UK so we have in stock a 

selection of branded and unbranded pre-loved school 

uniform from Y3 to Y6.  We cannot guarantee we will 

have the size you require as we rely on donations, 

however you are free to pop in and see what we have.  

 

We will happily take in any of your unwanted pre-

loved uniform to add to the pile for other parents to 

enjoy.  We hope this uniform exchange will allow 

families whose children have outgrown uniforms to 

hand them in while accessing uniforms in larger sizes 

without having to buy new clothes and cut down on 

waste. 

 

We look forward to seeing you all there. 

 

 

 

Cold Weather Clothing                                  
 

Over the coming weeks, the cold weather will start to 

creep in.  Please ensure that children do not leave 

home without a coat, hat and gloves on cold days.  All 

clothing must be labelled clearly.   

 

On snowy days, children can wear wellingtons or 

boots, as long as they have school shoes with them 

to change into.  The classrooms get very warm and 

children will be too hot in boots all day. 

 

Children are not permitted to wear leggings but can 

wear navy or grey tights.  

 

Thank you. 

 

Late Pick Up 

 
We understand how busy life can be and we all run a 

bit late every now and again, however if you are more 

than 10 minutes late to collect your child from their 

class at the end of the day then we will need to pop 

them into Teachsport after school club which will 

come at a cost.  You can contact them directly on: 

(www.teachsport.org/TSc4k/lewisham) 
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Our 22 chosen values are: 

September Learning 

October Equality 

November Forgiveness 

December Kindness 

January Perseverance 

February Empathy 

March Individuality 

April Patience 

May Respect 

June Independence 

July Pride 

September Manners 

October Trust 

November Responsibility 

December Community 

January Determination 

February Positivity 

March Appreciation 

April Curiosity 

May Friendship 

June Communication 

July Creativity 

 

Instagram 

 
Thank you to everyone who has visited our Instagram site. 

 

Our Instagram continues to go from strength to strength.  We 

have had a large number of follow requests; however, to 

ensure we keep the account private and only accessible by the 

Stillness Community, we would be grateful if you would 

email the main office with your request on 

admin@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk.  We are also receiving 

requests from children that will not be accepted as this 

platform is only for children over the age of 13.  

 

Please keep popping in to have a look at what is going on in 

and around our wonderful school. 

 

All “likes” welcomed! 

 

 

School Streets 

 

Reminder that Lewisham School Street Programme “School 

Streets” is in effect.  Fines will be issued for those who enter 

Brockley Rise from the junction with Stillness Road, without 

an exemption permit from Monday to Friday between the set 

times of 8.30am to 9.30am and 2.45pm to 3.45pm.   Please 

be aware that local residents are able to access during these 

hours so we should continue to observe road safety. Thank 

you. 

 

 

Attendance  

Our Local Authority Attendance Officer is Charmaine Holder 

who will be monitoring our pupils’ attendance. 

 

 

Emergency Contact Information 

Please make sure that we have your uptodate contact details 

so we can contact you if your child needs you during the 

school day. 

 

 If you change your mobile phone, move house or want to 

change your child’s contact list please email the school office 

on admin@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk  

 

 

SAFEGUARDING 

 

Working together to safeguard children. 

Stillness Junior School is committed to  

safeguarding and promoting the welfare of  

children and expects all staff and parents/carers  

to share this commitment. 

 

Safeguarding is a term which is broader than  

‘child protection’ and relates to the action taken to promote 

the welfare of children and protect them from harm.  

Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility. 

 

We are fully committed to ensuring that consistent, effective 

safeguarding procedures are in place to support families, 

children and staff at school. 

 
Safeguarding Leads: 

Mrs M Nichol - Headteacher 

Mrs Z Renner-Thomas – Deputy Headteacher 

Mrs P Brown – Inclusion Lead 

 

 

 

Toilets and Changing Rooms 

 

Can we please remind parents/carers that the toilets and 

changing rooms on school site are for the use of 

CHILDREN ONLY. 

 

Please do not use or enter these areas at any time - 

including before or after school. 

 

If your child needs to use the toilet facilities or wishes to 

look for something in the changing room, please send them 

in on their own and wait outside. 

 

Your support on the above is very much appreciated.  It is 

extremely important that we all take an active role in 

safeguarding the children who attend this school.  Many 

thanks. 

 

 

Dinner Money 

 

Following Government Guidelines, all primary school 

children will now receive a school dinner free of charge for 

the academic year 2023/24.  

 

 

Cashless School  

 

To improve the service we provide, Stillness Junior School 

is a cashless school and does not accept cheques or cash as 

payment. 

 

Payment for school trips etc. can be done online using a 

very secure website called ParentPay.  You all have your 

individual ID and Password to access this facility. 

 

Please note: if you wish to change your child from 

packed lunch to school dinners or vice versa please 

inform the school office in writing together with any 

allergies they may have.   

 

 
Stillness Junior School Website 

 

We work extremely hard to ensure that our website is up to 

date.  Please take a minute to have a look and catch up with 

the latest news and holiday dates.  

 

If you do not wish photographs of your child/ren to be 

posted on this website, on Instagram, in the school 

newsletter or in articles that may be published in the 

press, please notify the school office in writing.  

 
March Diary Dates 

 
4.3.24 – Grierson Class Swimming Week 

7.3.24 – World Book Day 

11.3.24 – Gabriel Class Swimming Week 

18.3.24 – Gabriel Class Swimming Week 

21.3.24 – SCA Quiz Night (7.30pm) 

22.3.24 – Y4 trip to Science Museum 

26.3.24 – Parents Evening (4pm to 7pm) 

27.3.24 – Parents Evening (4pm to 7pm) 

27.3.24 – Iona Class to British Museum 

27.3.24 – Otford Class to British Museum 

29.3.24 – Good Friday (School closed - Easter Break) 

15.4.24 – Children return to school for start of summer term 
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